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PARISH COUNCIL MEETINGS

Meetings are held at 7.30 p.m. in the Village Meeting Room, normally on the third Tuesday of the month. Dates for the next meetings are:-

	Tuesday 16th November 2010
	Tuesday 18th January 2011

	December 2010 – No Meeting
	Tuesday 15th February 2011


Members of the public are welcome to attend meetings and raise matters of concern during the public session which is at the start of every meeting. Parish Website – www.heslington.org.uk

NOTICE BOARD

The Parish Council are considering having a second notice board in the village and would welcome any suggestions as to where this should be located. Please contact the Parish Clerk with any ideas.

REFURBISHMENT OF THE SPORTSFIELD PAVILION

Plans have been drawn up by the Sportsfield Committee for a programme of refurbishment and improvement to the Pavilion. Some funds have been raised but more is needed.

BUSES

Residents will be aware that the route of the number 4 bus has been extended to Heslington East and that the number 6 bus has reverted to its previous route, turning at Tranby Avenue and Osbaldwick Link Road. The number 44 Pullman bus (renamed the Unibus) runs from Heslington East to the Railway Station via Piccaddily/Marchantgate. This returns to Heslington East via the new Link Road, not via Heslington Hall. Timetables are posted at the Heslington Hall stop. New fares are in operation.

UNIVERSITY TRAVEL PLAN

The University has recently published its long awaited Travel Plan for 2010-2015. A copy of this can be found in the University Information Centre.

PARISH LENGTHSMAN

Geoffrey Gilbert our lengthsman was due to retire at the end of August. A replacement is being sought, meanwhile Geoffrey continues his valuable work.

CHINESE LANTERNS

Chinese lanterns, also known as wish lanterns have become a popular alternative to fireworks at celebrations.

They comprise paper around a wire frame and incorporate a candle. There is concern that the embers from the candle can continue to glow for several minutes after the flames have gone out and glowing embers can fall from the lantern as it flies. 

This means that lanterns have the potential to start a fire even in normal use as well as the possibility that the hot glowing candle could land on people or animals. There is also the danger of fire starting due to improper use. 

The lanterns, if they land of grazing land, can also cause a serious risk to livestock. The animals can get tangled up in lanterns or eat the sharp parts, which can cause injury and death.

It is therefore important, that bearing in mind the surroundings in which you live, these lanterns are not discharge.

PARKING ON UNIVERSITY ROAD

This new problem is being tackled by CYC who have to follow proper procedures to introduce parking restrictions. As a start double yellow lines will be painted at the junctions but, hopefully, the whole area will eventually be restricted.

PLANNING APPLICATIONS

The Parish Council is given the opportunity to comment on all planning applications within Heslington. Residents with concerns about or objections to any planning application are welcome to attend the public session at the start of our meetings to tell us their views.

DOORSTEP CALLERS AND PHONE CALLS

Please be careful when answering the door to strangers or answering telephone calls from people unknown to you. DO NOT give out any personal information, unless you are satisfied that you know what they care wanting it for. Anything suspicious should be reported to the Police on 0845 60 60 247.
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